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Minutes of the Regular Meeting 

of the 

Upper San Luis Rey Groundwater Subbasin G.S.A. 

June 2 , 2021 

 

1. Call to Order:  
a. The meeting was called to order by Manager Reeh at 3:04 p.m.  

The meeting was held both at the Yuima Municipal Water District 
and virtually via Zoom. 

i. Team Members Present: 
 

Roland Simpson Steve Wehr 

Mike Perricone Greg Kamin 

Chuck Bandy Bobby Graziano 

Warren Lyall Amy Reeh 

 
 

 
 

2. Action Discussion 

 

1. GSP Development: 

a. Lauren Wicks and Brian Villalobos from Geoscience 
presented the draft Basin Setting Chapter for review to the 
team. The consultant explained that the calibrated water model 
will support the information in the final chapter.  The consultant 
reviewed each of the hydrographs which went back to the 
1990’s and reflect how the ground water has changed and 
reacted to recharge and pumping over the years. 
 
The preliminary estimates show that the sustainable yield is 
around 18,000-acre feet but will may change a when the final 
model calibration is complete.  The current calibration also 
reflects the following information 

Over the last 30 years the groundwater levels in the Pala 
subbasin have changed very little and remain consistent 
and relatively high compared the groundwater levels in 
the Pauma subbasin. 

• There is currently about three (3) years’ worth of storage 
in the basin. 

The groundwater model will also help the GSA determine future 
projections and any possible changes in the current sustainable 
yield or storage amount within the basin. 



 

2 | P a g e  
 

 

 
2. Other Business 

a. The Stakeholder Outreach Meeting is scheduled for 
June 16, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. 

 
3. Adjournment 

a. The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m. 
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